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L to R; Imperial Potentate Gary Bergenske, Oriental Guide
Jim Smith with Lady Laura Smith, High Priest & Prophet
Gary Luman, Jr. with Lady Angela Luman and Imperial Sir
Larry Leib, Imperial Outer Guard
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L 0 R; Oriental Guide Jim Smith with Lady Laura Smith, Patient
Ambassador Isabella Rose, High Priest & Prophet Lady Angela
Luman with Gary Luman, Jr.

Upcoming Events Shriners International 50

Spring Ceremonial - April 14 http://www.shrinersinternational.org Anniversary
Shrine Bingo Shriners Village Celebration of [
May 6  June3 + July8 https://www.shrinersvillage.com Boston Shriners %
Upcoming Divan Meetings Shriners Hospitals for Children Hospital

2 Academy St., Barre, VT http://www.shrinershospitalsforchildren.org April 21,2018
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Elected Divan Officers

Potentate Donald J. Karlovich
PO Box 104, North Troy, VT 05859
802.324.4308

Chief Rabban Adam Johnson
81 Creek Road, Irasburg, VT 05845
802.754.8417

Assistant Rabban Dexter L. Rowe
P.O. Box 3, Northfield Falls, VT 05654
802.279.5153

High Priest & Prophet Gary Luman, Jr.
P.O. Box 1626, VT Rte. 10, Chester, VT 05143
802.875.3542

Oriental Guide Jim Smith
925 Texas Hill Rd., Huntington, VT 05462
802.355.2045

Treasurer Michael P. Luurtsema, PP
96 Chester Rd., Springfield, VT 05156
802.885.2787

Recorder Mike G. Gunn
83 Fairgrounds Rd., Springfield, VT 05150
802.885.4060

Appointed Officers

1st Ceremonial Omer Bousquet
5749 Rte 14, Irasburg, VT 05845
802.754.8862

2nd Ceremonial Robert Booth
6196 Rte. 14, Irasburg, VT 05845
802.754.2435

Captain of the Guard Scott A. Boyer
75 Laplante Rd, Cavendish, VT 05142
802.484.8969

Shrine Chaplain Ken Johnson
4714 Rte. 14 S, Irasburg, VT 05845
802.754.8417

Provost Marshal James G. Murphy
336 Union St., Newport, VT 05855
802.334.5326

Director, 1st Section Gerald A. Morong, PP
76 Prospect Hill Road, St. Albans, VT 05478
802.524.6637

Shrine Attorney M. Jerome Diamond
PO Box 1460, Montpelier, VT 05602
802.223.6166

Julie Stark

2 Academy St., Barre, VT 05641

Monday, Wednesday, Friday 9 AM — 12 PM
802.476.9266

Mount Sinai Shriners No. 3

2 Academy St., Barre, VT 05641

Tel. 802.476.9266, Fax 802.476.9263
email mtsinai3 @myfairpoint.net,
www.mountsinaishriners.org

ﬁ Mt. Sinai Shriners #3

From the Potentate’s Desk

Ladies and Fellow
Nobles,

As we are going into the
third month of the New
Year, Lady Karen and I
would like to thank you
for all your support for
us and most important-
ly, to your Shrine center.
Our first divan meeting was held on
February 6, 2018 and we are mak-
ing progress toward this year being
a great year. There are three things
that make a Shrine Center run:
membership, fundraising, and par-
ticipation in events. Unfortunately,
we are down on two of the three.
Membership is down like many
Shrine Centers. As you know we
need to bring in some new members.
If our membership numbers drop
below three hundred we become
a Shrine club and lose our charter.
Fundraising is down due to the
lack of ticket sales. Our first fund-
raiser is going into its third month
and we have only sold ninety-four
tickets. Plain and simple, if we do
not have fundraising we do not make
budget, and if we do not make bud-
get, we cannot pay our bills. If we
run out of money, game over. Jim
Smith has asked that all tickets be
turned in as of April 6, 2018. The
drawing will be on April 14, 2018 at

Oriental Guide’s

our Spring Ceremonial.
We then start our next
fundraiser for a Black
Powder rifle.

On a better note, it was
good to see the two units
that were scheduled
to be at bingo there in
support of our biggest
fundraiser. So, I am seeing some
participation. Soon I will be off to
the NSA mid-winter meeting with
[ustrious Sir PP Shawn Kincaid
who will be accompanying me as
our Chief Rabban will not be able to
attend due to work reasons.

Due to the sale and disbandment of
the Vermont Bucks Football team,
the game that was to be played where
Mt. Sinai #3 was to be the guest, is
cancelled. If anyone is planning
to attend the 50th Anniversary for
Shriners Children’s Hospital in
Boston on April 7, 2018 the date has
been changed to April 21, 2018.

Parade season will be upon us soon.
Turn in your parade schedules and
share them amongst the other pa-
rade units so we can have a great
Mt. Sinai #3 showing at each
parade.

Thank you.

Donald J Karlovich, Potentate
Mt Sinai #3 Montpelier, VT

Important Fundraising Update

Please, we have only
collected about $500,
there is still about
$2,750 still outstanding.

Remember what

isn’t sold you
are responsible
for buying...

support your Temple
and sell those tickets....

We are down to just about 2 weeks to
go for all ticket stubs and money to
be returned to me. We have collect-
ed about 1/4 of what has been handed
out. Please return what you have sold
with the stubs and money to:

Jim Smith
925 Texas Hill Rd
Huntington VT 05462

I would also ask for any
Noble that still has unsold
tickets to let me know
ASAP as we have other
Nobles looking for tickets
to sell.

We are a Team so let’s make this a
success for our Temple.

Questions?? email me:
jimnomosmith@yahoo.com

If you are receiving the Turban Times in the mail and want to receive it sooner and in color,
please email Karen Karlovich, karenkarlovich@yahoo.com



Elected Heads
of Shrine Clubs

Ianis Shrine Club

Bruce H. Pelletier, PP, President
18 Laurie Ave.

St Albans, VT 05478
802.527.1139

Northern Vermont Shrine Club
Gerald A. Morong, PP, President

76 Prospect Hill Rd.

St Albans, VT 05478

802.524.6637

Board of Directors

Donald Karlovich, Potentate

Adam Johnson, Chief Rabban
Dexter Rowe, Assistant Rabban
Gary Luman, High Priest & Prophet
James Smith, Oriental Guide
Michael P. Luurtsema, PP, Treasurer
Mike G. Gunn, Recorder

Representatives to 2018

Shriners International
Daytona Beach, FL, July 15-19, 2018
Donald Karlovich, Potentate

Adam Johnson, Chief Rabban

Turban Times Boosters 2018
David & Sharon Baker

Ken Canning, Jr.

Bob & Kathleen Coon

Bob & Diane duMaire

Bob & Audrey Frizzell
Adam & Angelique Johnson
Ken & Bev Johnson

Donald & Karen Karlovich
Kinesis Project dance theatre
Leo & Linda Laflamme
Michael & Linda Luurtsema
Jean Malnati

Kristi & Sharon Morris
Harry & Mickey Richard
Sinai Joes’ Clown Unit

Pat & Marie Sloan

Jim & Laura Smith

Jim & Dale Walsh
Anonymous

Shrine Maple Sugar Bowl

Board of Governors
Michael Spackman, President
Kristi Morris, General Chairman

Tim Roberts

Shriners Hospitals

Board of Governors

Springfield - Eileen Watson 413-787-2011
Michael P. Luurtsema, PP

Last Term 1/1/2018 to 12/31/2020

Associate Member - Kristi Morris, PP

1/1/2018 to 12/31/2018

Max is three - 3 year terms

Boston - Dolores Sansone 617-722-3000
William Tinney: 1/1/2018 to 12/31/2020
Associate member: Open

Montreal - Tammy Johnson 518-842-4464
Donald Tessier PP 1/1/2017 to 12/31/2019
Associate member: Ken Johnson

1/1/2018 to 12/31/2018

Mount Sinai Officers

Maple Sugar Bowl

Robert G. Blow, Past President

Robert J. Donnelly. Jr. Past Secretary-Emeritus
Frank C. Maynard, PP, Past President

David Lovell, Past President

Be a Booster

The Turban Times offers nobility the
opportunity to participate in and
support the Turban Times through
purchase of Booster Page
recognitions. Examples:

“Mr. & Mrs. Joe Noble”
“Unit Name”
“Noble’s Name”

Single line Column Entry will appear
throughout 2018 for $20. A great gift idea for
families and friends.

Unit Membership listings are $8.00

per line.

Payment made to: Mt. Sinai #3
Forward your list and funds to:
Mt. Sinai #3

2 Academy St.

Barre, VT 05641

Elected Heads of Units

Mount Sinai Cabiri

President, Shawn Kincaid

PO Box 231, Lyndonville, VT 05851
802.535.1797

Mount Sinai Patrol

President, Norman C. Dix

102 Hollister Hill Rd., Plainfield, VT 05667
802.454.8436

Mount Sinai Provost Guard
Provost Marshall, James G. Murphy
336 Union Street, Newport, VT 05855
802.334.5326

Mount Sinai Joes

Boss Clown, Daniel Gauvreau
193 Park St.. Springfield, VT
802.738.9349

Mount Sinai Motor Corps
Corpsmaster, David R. Baker

11 Sunset Terr., St. Albans, VT 05478
802.524.9315

Mount Sinai Clown Jewels

Boss Clown, Alan G. Clark, Sr.

PO Box 277, East Barre, VT 05649-0277
802.479.1938

Northeast Kingdom Fire Brigade
Chief, Ken B. Johnson

4714 Rt. 14, S. Irasburg VT 05845
802.754.8417

Mount Sinai Cycle Unit
President, Dean L. Goulet

PO Box 450, S. Royalton, VT 05068
802.291.0217

Mount Sinai Dromedaries

President, Gerald A. Morong P.P.

76 Prospect Hill Rd, St. Albans, VT 05478
802.524.6637

Mount Sinai Mini Choppers
President, Donald J. Karlovich

PO Box 104, North Troy, VT 05859
802.988.4089

Mount Sinai Shriners Bingo

Upcoming Schedule
May 6

June 3

July 8
September 9
October 7
November 11
December 2

Champlain Valley Exposition
Route 15
Essex Junction, VT

Doors Open: 10:30 AM
Early Birds: 12:30 PM,
Regular Bingo: 1:00 PM

Info: 802.434.2055
mtsinaibingo@gmavt.net
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B Players & Workers Needed

Mt Sinai Shriner’s Bingo is
Sunday May 6.

We are in need of a lot more players.
Attendance has been down.

Please print off a couple flyers and
put them up around town.

Also - when it is your unit’s turn to
work we really need you to turn out.
We have a core group of people there
every month and the help is greatly
appreciated.



Mt. Sinai Shriners
25 Year Pin Awarded

L to R; Gary Moore presenting Ronald Danforth his 25 year pin
recently outside Mr. Danforth's sugar house in Corinth, Vt.

Dues Proclamation
Mt. Sinai #3

Subject: Membership

Date Effective: January 13, 2018
Time Effective: For 2018 only

From January 13,2018 - December 31,2018. Any noble whose
dues are paid in full and in good standing with Mt Sinai #3
Shriners and brings in three new nobles for 2018 will have
his dues paid in full for 2019. This is a one time only and the
offer cannot be carried over to 2019. This will include any new
nobles brought in on January, 13 2018.

Membership Proclamation
Mt. Sinai #3

Subject: New Members Contest

Date Effective: January 13,2018

Time Effective: For 2018 only

From January 13,2018 — December 31, 2018. The noble whose
dues are paid in full and in good standing with Mt Sinai #3
Shriners and brings in the most new nobles for 2018 and is the
first line signer will win a $25.00 Prepaid visa gift card. This
will include any new nobles brought in on January 13, 2018.

Subject: Membership/back Dues Payment
Date Effective: January 13, 2018
Time Effective: Until June 1st, 2018

From January 13, 2018 — June 1, 2018. Any noble who has
been suspended will be forgiven for their back dues if they pay
their 2018 Dues in full and become a member in good standing
with Mt Sinai #3 Shriners.

Tabs Collected by the
O’Donnell Family

The Dennis O’Donnell family of Fairlee, VT, delivered over
580 Ibs. of collected aluminum can tabs to the Mt. Sinai #3
office recently. By going through this process be-
fore being shipped off to the the recycle company,
they don’t get penalized for metal tabs. Sinai Joes’ re-
cently took two trailer loads of tabs, totaling (44) fif-
ty-five gallon drum barrels to the recycle center in
Massachusetts. The total weight came to 5,130 1bs. Mon-
ies from this large amount of tabs, goes directly to Shriners
Hospitals.

A pile of tabs collected by Mr. O’Donnell s family of
Fairlee, VT.

Paul Laflamme of Sinai Joes’ Clown Unit putting the
aluminum tabs through a metal magnate detector shoot
to separate the bad metal tabs from good aluminum tabs.



FUND RAISERS? DUES INCREASES? CONSOLIDATION WITH
ANOTHER SHRINE CENTER? THE CHOICE IS YOURS.

Greetings Nobles and Ladies,

As the Chairman of The Bingo Committee
I see a lot of how the finances of the Shrine
Center are working. And we are reaching
a point where we are, in my opinion, in
trouble.

Rent for the office and meeting space,
insurances, moneys to Imperial, etc., must
be met or we cannot function as a Center.

There are three ways we bring in money.
Dues, Fundraisers, Donations.

Current dues. These dues only bring in
about half of what is needed to run the
Center. Many reasons here. Declining
membership from deaths and fewer men
joining, Demits, Suspension, Aid to No-
bles that can not pay dues due to hardship,
members that qualify for waived dues for
years of service.

Donations. We receive some but not many
and those are usually directed donations to
the Hospitals.

The other half has to come from some-
where and that somewhere should be
fundraisers or donations. Currently our

major fundraiser is the monthly Bingo
game. Attendance has been going down
at the game due to a number of reasons,
the economy and other games in the area
are part of that. Lack of help getting the
word out is also part of it. We need more
players and the only way to do that is to
help spread the word. Flyers and posters
and word of mouth. There is a core group
of people that help every month with
Bingo and I hope asking others to go
out and put up posters/flyers and talk up
the Bingo is not to much to ask. On the
Saturday/Sunday before Bingo I try to
put up flyers/posters in the Washington,
Chittenden, Addison county areas. So far
I have only run into ONE flyer in any area
that was put up before I got there. We do
have a direct mailing, an e-mail mailing, a
facebook site and advertising.

We currently have a Shot Gun Raffle go-
ing. As of the date of this writing with one
month to go (3-2-18) only 94 tickets out
of 400 have been returned as sold to the
chairman of that fundraiser.

I put to the Nobility a question. Do we get

other people’s money to run the Center by
Fundraising? Or by Dues increases? Or
do we throw in the towel, and start look-
ing to merge with another Shrine Cen-
ter? I know many are now upset with that
question but it is a real concern. We are
reaching a point where we are in trouble
and need to make some hard choices. Our
Fraternity is a great one and it supports a
great Philanthropy but like everything else
in this world it needs money to run.

I urge everyone to think on this. Come to
the meetings and voice your opinion. Help
with the fundraisers.

I don’t want YOUR money, | want your
friend’s and neighbor’s money and that
only happens with fundraisers that we all
work on. If everybody does a little no one
has to do a lot.

Thank you for taking the time to read and
think about this. I hope to see you all at the
meetings, parades, fundraisers.

Mike Parent PP 2004

“Camel Guy”

The 2018 Imperial Session in Daytona Beach

The 144th Imperial
Session of Shriners

International will be
taking place

Sunday, July 15,
through Thursday,
July 19, in sunny
Daytona Beach, Florida.

The Daytona Beach area is very accessible,
whether you are traveling by car or flying.
Just check out our link imperial2018.com/
transportation to book all your transporta-
tion needs.

No matter what you’re in the mood for,
Daytona Beach is prepared to satisfy. Din-
ing in Daytona Beach means you can savor
tastes from fine steak houses, charming Ital-
ian trattorias, favorite family eateries, and,
of course — being located on Florida’s east
coast — fresh seafood restaurants. Dayto-
na Beach is also a hub for elevated casual
cuisine, cool cafes, and trendy new eateries
— from breezy oceanfront breakfasts to sce-
nic candlelight dinners, and pretty much ev-
erything in between. Add some exceptional
craft beer to your itinerary and experience
the growing Daytona Beach Ale Trail fea-
turing more than 15 local craft breweries
and tap rooms. Be sure to bring your ap-

petite for flavor, fun and more. To discover
more dining options, please visit Dayton-
aBeach.com.

Shopping is a breeze in Daytona Beach!
Whether you love to browse shops and
stroll while enjoying a fresh cup of coffee or
shop with a mission, you’ll want to sample
our distinctive collection of gift stores, an-
tique shops and clothing boutiques. Enjoy a
leisurely stroll along the Sweetheart Trail to
walk off a fabulous lunch or dinner you en-
joyed at the Riverfront Front Shops of Day-
tona Beach on historic Beach Street. Peruse
our shopping districts, Volusia Mall and the
new Tanger Outlets to zero in on what will
fulfill your shopping list. The choices are
endless!

ATTRACTIONS

Ponce De Leon Inlet Lighthouse
Marine Science Center

Museum of Arts & Sciences

Halifax Historical Museum

West Volusia (old Florida)
ENTERTAINMENT

Daytona Beach Oceanfront Bandshell

Great nightly free entertainment on the
beach

Daytona Lagoon

Fun for the entire family, family priced we
can only say Fun, Fun, and more Fun
Daytona Beach Boardwalk & Pier
Amusement center with arcades and gift
shops right on the beach

One Daytona

Premier entertainment with dining and retail
shops across from International Speedway
Daytona Beach Racing & Card Club
Greyhounds & beginners to pro’s poker, or
just trackside dinner

BEACH TIME

23 miles of sandy, white beaches on the
Atlantic Ocean are open to pedestrians 24/7
with free access

Walk the sands or rent deluxe chairs, surf-
boards, boogie boards, bikes and now avail-
able paddle boards.

And for no other reason, just be lazy and
enjoy the beautiful beaches!!

For more information about our fraternity’s
largest and most exciting event of the year,
please visit imperial2018.com.

Shriners International



NorthEast Came
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The NorthEast Camel Caravan promotes fellowship among
members of the Shrine who enjoy camping. Membership
is open to any Noble, and his family, in good standing in
a Northeast Shrine Center. Originally the NorthEast Camel
Caravan had members from throughout New England. We
currently have members from Aleppo, Bektash and Kora
Shrine Centers.

Our annual meeting and camping weekend will be held on
June 1-3, 2018, at Bayley’s Camping Resort in Scarborough,
Maine. The weekend includes campfires, a pot luck breakfast
and supper, Chinese auction and time to explore the area or
just relax. Anyone wishing to join us for the weekend, should
make reservations directly with the campground -- Bayley’s
Camping Resort, 52 Ross Road, Scarborough, Maine 04074 -
(207-883-6043). Be sure to mention you are with the Camel
Caravan on Row C.

Come enjoy a weekend of good fellowship, good food and
good times around the campfire. If you decide to join the
Camel Caravan, our membership dues are reasonable ($5.00
application fee and $5.00 annual dues).

For more information, please call Noble Fred Simmons at ‘
603-475-7410 or email nansimmons@comcast.net. | A 7
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Princess Anna’s Visit to Shriner’s Hospital for Children Springfield

Springfield Shriners Hospital patient, Lily,
told our child life staff about her sister’s

Our team worked their magic, and arranged
to have Princess Anna make a very spe-

recent trip to a Disney on Ice show, where
Princess Anna was featured, and that she
wished she could have been there to see her.

e
=

cial visit to the hospital to meet Lily, while
stopping in to say hello to the other patients
along the way! Lily’s parents were extreme-
ly appreciative of the staft’s efforts on behalf
of Lily who is recovering from surgery.

|| Princess Anna happens to be Springfield

Shriners Hospital employee, Neelie Goewey,
who loves to get into character and spread
joy to our patients and families. She was de-
lighted to make Lily’s wish come true and

| bring big smiles to other inpatients. Neelie

also showcases her talents each year at our
annual Walk for Love Walkathon, where
she has dressed up as Princess Bubblegum,
Princess Anna, and Rapunzel!

&

Shriners Hospitals
for Children®



Introducing our New Vice President of Research Programs
Marc Lalande, Ph.D.

We are pleased to welcome our new vice president of research
programs for Shriners Hospitals for Children, Marc Lalande, Ph.D.
Dr. Lalande comes to us from the University of Connecticut, where
he served as the HealthNet professor and chair, Department of Ge-
netics and Genome Sciences, School of Medicine; director of the
Stem Cell and Systems Genomics Institutes, and executive director
of Genomics and Personalized Medicine programs. Previously, he
was an associate professor of pediatrics at the Children’s Hospi-
tal, Harvard Medical School in Boston. While in Boston, he began
researching molecular genetics of pediatric neurodevelopmental
disorders.

Dr. Lalande earned both his doctoral and master’s degrees in med-
ical biophysics from the University of Toronto in Canada, and his
undergraduate degree at Laurentian University — Sudbury, also in
Canada.

Real world experience

Dr. Lalande has been interested in nature since childhood — won-
dering what’s in the sky and why animals behave as they do, and
mulling over the infinite differences in people. This curiosity even-
tually led to the study of physics and biophysics. Interestingly, he
never took an academic course in genetics — everything he learned
was from a hands-on approach, especially in the laboratories. He
has worked on separating chromosomes to learn more about genet-
ic disorders, and his physics background made it possible for him
to design an instrument that helped with this work.

“Understanding the genetics of a condition is the starting point —
when you find one genetic answer, it is like a key that can lead
to the discovery of new partner molecules, and then to a network
of answers that can ultimately lead to new therapies,” said Dr.
Lalande. “Genetics is complicated. For example, the cystic fibrosis
gene was discovered in the 1980s, and we are just now seeing the
development of therapies.”

Expanding research capabilities

As he begins to lead the
research effort of Shriners
Hospitals for Children, Dr.
Lalande is “interested in
enhancing the collabora-
tion of the physicians and
the scientists, and in ad-
vancing our research mis-
sion.”

Dr. Lalande believes that
while people are aware of
the medical work of our
health care system, they are
much less cognizant of our
contributions to medical
knowledge via research.

“My goal is to raise our research profile and promote our efforts in
a more Shriners Hospitals-centric manner,” he said. He also hopes
to encourage more multisite research efforts that involve several
hospitals in a single endeavor. “What I hope to see is Shriners Hos-
pitals labeled research with a national impact that combines the
efforts of researchers and clinicians.”

While Dr. Lalande is enjoying his new role at Shriners Hospitals’
corporate headquarters in Tampa, Florida, he is experiencing a
little bit of culture shock. “There is a big difference — especially
in the temperatures and the traffic volume — between Tampa and
Farmington, Connecticut,” he said with a smile.

Dr. Lalande and his wife, Christine, have been married for 43 years
and have two grown children, Frederick and Alexia, whom they
hope to entice to join them in Florida someday, and two grandchil-
dren.

We are pleased to have Dr. Lalande on our team and look forward
to his impact on our research program, which funded 166 projects
in2017.

Shriners Hospitals for Children — Boston promotes self-confidence
with reconstructive makeup clinic

Shriners Hospitals for Children
— Boston is dedicated to the
care of children and recognizes
that reducing scar visibility is an
important part of the healing pro-
cess for burn survivors. That’s
why one of the many resources
that Shriners Hospitals for Chil-
dren — Boston offers burn sur-
vivors is a makeup clinic.

Experienced makeup artist Rob-
in Liebowitz, who is certified
in reconstructive and corrective

a jacket he had buttoned
all the way up. “He was so
sad when he came into my
room,” Liebowitz says, “But,
by the time he left, his jacket
was unbuttoned and his hat
was off and he had a huge
smile on his face.” The clinic
is an important resource for
kids with visible scars, and is
a valuable non-surgical solu-
tion to scarring that helps pa-
tients become more self-as-

makeup, works with the therapeutic services
team to host a weekly clinic. Each week, Li-
ebowitz teaches both male and female pa-
tients how to apply makeup that softens the
appearance of scars.

The clinic provides all participants with
a waterproof foundation that is carefully
matched to each child’s skin tone and is used
to help patients achieve a natural appear-
ance. The foundation stays on even when

kids go swimming or sweat while playing
sports. Fresh makeup is provided whenev-
er a patient runs out, and Liebowitz offers
different pigment options for patients whose
skin changes colors with the seasons. The
clinic is a wonderful support service that
helps promote self-confidence and is often
the final touch patients need to heal.

One patient, Liebowitz recalls, came to the
makeup clinic wearing a baseball hat and

sured and comfortable. I
love to see the kids feeling more confident
after having a makeup visit with me, and |
know it’s just a little something that makes
this world an easier place for them to face.”

For more information about the makeup
clinic, scar treatment options and addition-
al support services at the Boston Shriners
Hospital, please call 617-722-3000.



Living Past Potentates

1977 — Homer R. Fitts (Margaret)
1980 — Frank C. Maynard (Linda)
1988 — Jack C. Bacon (Carol)
1991 — Homer D. Selby (Janet)

1999 — Winston W. Harper (Rachel)
2000 — C. J. Murray (Deborah)

2002 — Gary G. Centabar

2004 — Michael A. Parent (Maureen)

1992 — Donald E. Tessier, Jr. (Pauline) 2005 — Robert M. Beattie, Sr. (Joy)

1994 — Roy C. Vance (Linda)
1995 — Frederic T.W. Wall (Leslie)
1998 — Gerald A. Morong (Frances)

In Memoriam 2018

DAVID V. VANDERSALL
St. Simons Island, GA.
Born: 12/10/1934

Created: 5/12/1979

Died: 8/23/2015

2006 — Leo A. Laflamme (Linda)
2007 — Michael P. Luurtsema (Linda)
2008 — Harry E. Richard (Mickey)

2010 — Kristi C. Morris (Sharon)
2011 —J. Patrick Sloan (Marie)
2012 — Shawn E. Kincaid (Jaqi)
2013 — Alton Willard (Joan)
2014 — Bruce Pelletier (Monica)
2015 — Paul Mosher

2016 — Kenneth Canning, Jr.
2017 - Pierre Letourneau

EDWARD P. LAFLAMME WILLIS A. SPAULDING
Springfield, VT. Little River, SC.

Born: 7/4/1939 Born: 6/8/1924

Created: 5/19/1984 Created: 5/9/1984

Died: 1/5/2018 Died: 3/9/2018



